
Department of Planning and Environment 

4 Parramatta Square, 12 Darcy Street, Parramatta NSW 2150 www.dpe.nsw.gov.au  
Locked Bag 5022, Parramatta NSW 2124 

Our ref: SF23/158352 

Mr Mark Butterfield 
Project Manager 
Project Management Team 1 
Central Coast Council 
P.O. Box 20  
WYONG NSW 2259 

Subject: Gosford Regional Library Development Consent (DA 21/14779) – Overland Flow Study 

Dear Mr Butterfield, 

I refer to the Overland Flow Study submitted on 12 December 2023, in accordance with Condition B25, 

Schedule 2, Part B, of the consent for the Gosford Regional Library.  

As the nominee of the Planning Secretary, I note that the Overland Flow Study, as listed below, 

satisfies Condition B25. 

 Letter to Mark Butterfield, Central Coast Council, titled, “Memorandum – Gosford Regional Library 

- Overland Flow Study & Calculations”, from Robert Suckling Civil Engineer, Northrop, reference 

SY200096, dated 11 December 2023. 

Please ensure that you make the Overland Flow Study publicly available on the project website at the 

earliest convenience.  

 

Yours sincerely,  

 
Erin Murphy 
A/Director 
Regional Assessments 
Planning and Assessment Division  

As nominee of the Planning Secretary 

18 December, 2023 


